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Honorable Members in Session: 

SUBJECT: Approval of Plans and Specifications for SEWER AND WATER RECONSTRUCTION - 
"S'! AND "T" . ALLEY BETWEEN 5TH AND 6TH. STREETS 

SUMMARY: 

The attached report was approved by the Budget and Finance Committee on January 27, 
1981. The City Engineer recommends that plans and specifications be approved for 
the subject project and advertised for bids to be received on March 3, 1981. 

REOOMMENDATION: 

The City Engineer recommends that the plans and specifications be approved and that 
bids be received on March. 3, 1981,

Respectfully submitted, 

R. H. PARKER 
City. Engineer 

APPROVED 
Recommendation Approved:
	 BY THE CITY COUNCIL 

February 10, 1981 
District No, 1
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January 20, 1981

R. H. PARKER 

CITY ENGINEER 

J. F. VAROZZA 

ASSISTANT CITY ENGINEER 

Budget and Finance Committee 
Sacramento, California 

Honorable Members in Session: 

SUBJECT: Sewer and Water Reconstruction	 "S"- and "T" Alley 
Between 5th and 6th. Streets 

SUMMARY:  

The City Engineer's office has prepared plans and specifications for 
the subject project. This report recommends that approval be given 
for financing of proposed reconstruction of existing deteriorated sewer 
and water systems. 

BACKGROUND:  

According to maintenance personnel, the existing 8" combination sewer 
main and sewer services are in a rapidly deteriorating state. The exist-
it water main and water services are in a similarly deteriorated state 
and leakage is the cause of inadequate service. High maintenance costs 
are encountered in attempting to keep this deteriorated system func-
tioning. 

The proposed reconstruction will consist of replacement of the existing 
sewer pipe, manhole,. gutter drain, sewer services, water main, water 
services and alley pavement Sections. 

With the sewer line and the water line both being replaced, along with 
sewer and water services, the necessary trenching will seriously affect 
the already deteriorated surface of the alley. Six inch. Portland Cement' 
Concrete is proposed for reconstruction of the alley. Because of the 
potential health hazard and maintenance problems, it would be in the 
City's best interest to finance the proposed reconstruction project. 

FINANCIAL DATA: 

It is estimated that the project will cost approximately $88,272.91. 
It is proposed that funding for water reconstruction be provided from the 
Water Fund balance in the estimated amount of $12;&37.16. It is also



Jack. Crist; •Finance Director

Budget and Finance Committee 	 -2-	 January 20, 1981 

proposed that funding for the sewer reconstruction portion be provided 
from the Sewer Fund balance in the estimated amount of $75,935.75. Funds 
will be appropriated upon receipt of bids. 

RECOMMENDATION:  

Staff recommends that the Budget and Finance Committee recommend to the 
full . City Council that financing be approved for the subject project, 
and that plans and specifications be approved and this project be 
advertised for bids.

Respectfully submitted, 

R. H. PARKER 
City Engineer 

Recommendation Approved: 


